

Hangingwater Allotment Association (HAA)

Minutes of the meeting held on 1st November 2016

Present: Rob Hawkins, Sally Huckle, Alec Kokinis, Greta Pearman, Martin Waller, Marcia Giblin, Brian and Pat Walker, Emma Coldham, Jill Gibson, Paul and Annie Grassick.

The meeting was chaired by Paul Grassick.

Apologies: Mick and Sylvia

Matters arising:

- The Allotment Office said that it is not their responsibility to repair the panels between Mick's plot and the hard-standing where shreadings are delivered? A working party will be convened to see what is required and make the repairs. At the moment it seems that 3 new posts and spikes are needed.
- Rob still to contact Allotment Office about the large Ash tree.
- We now have a list of the co-workers on Plot 70 and information about the change of work day on the plot from Sunday to Monday.
- The bonfire was held on November 5th. It was fantastic and really well attended.
- The Allotment Office would like samples of Flatworm (alive if possible) for verification. If anyone finds some please could they put them in a container with some damp soil and pass them to one of the committee or to the Allotment Office.
- Rob provided information about proposed plans for a new allotment site on Blackbrook Road. If this is developed it could take some pressure off our waiting list but local opposition to the plan is anticipated.
- We have a healthy financial balance with a few more membership fees than last year.
- It was reported that the AGM of the Allotment Federation will be held on 21st November at 7.00 pm at the Friends Meeting House.

AOB:

- A pair of strong pliers has been found near plot 70. If you have lost any please contact a member of the committee.

Date of next meeting: December 6th, 7.30 pm, The Bulls Head, Ranmoor

